

Unit 5 Test

A Grammar: Present perfect simple and past simple

Complete the sentence with the correct form of the word in brackets.

- 1 The last time Oscar _____ (have) a holiday was in 2018.
- 2 We _____ (go) out for the afternoon – please leave us a message.
- 3 She _____ (never / be) snowboarding, but she'd like to try.
- 4 They _____ (visit) the science museum last year, but it was too big to see everything.
- 5 I _____ (make) a cake for my friend's birthday last week, but it tasted terrible!
- 6 _____ (you / ever / win) a competition? It's really exciting.

/ 6

B Grammar: Present perfect simple

Complete the sentences with one word.

- 1 Dave's only had his tablet _____ a month and he's already broken it.
- 2 We've been friends _____ we met at chess club two years ago.
- 3 I've been on the same hockey team _____ January.
- 4 You haven't spoken to your cousin _____ five months; you should give her a call.
- 5 My parents have known each other _____ they were 18.
- 6 She hasn't been to the cinema _____ three years because she's not interested in movies.

/ 6

C Grammar: Present perfect simple

Complete the sentences with *yet*, *already* or *just*.

- 1 I think you've _____ told me that story, Kate. It's a good one though!
- 2 I can't go out now because I haven't finished all my homework _____.
- 3 Anjali has _____ posted a photo at the party. It was only a few moments ago.
- 4 Have you watched the last episode of that series _____, Kate?
- 5 Have you seen the comment that Max has _____ sent on the group chat? It was only a few seconds ago.
- 6 It's amazing that James has _____ finished the crossword. It took me hours!

/ 6

D Vocabulary: Understanding topic vocabulary

Use the word in brackets to form a word that fits in the gap.

Great Achievement award

I am ¹ _____ (excite) to tell you that Richard is this year's winner of the Great Achievement award. I am not ² _____ (surprise) that he has won the award as he has done some ³ _____ (amaze) work in the community in order to fight against a ⁴ _____ (frighten) problem, and help us all recycle better. He does not like attention, so he will probably feel ⁵ _____ (embarrass) about receiving this award, but I hope this will also be an ⁶ _____ (excite) moment in his career.

/ 6

E Vocabulary: Recognizing affixation

Use the word in brackets to form a word that fits in the gap.

- 1 Can you make a _____ (decide) about what you want for dinner before I go shopping?
- 2 Has there been any _____ (develop) in the project you're working on?
- 3 It was a stupid thing to have an _____ (argue) about. Let's forget it.
- 4 We won the match with lots of _____ (encourage) from our friends.
- 5 Linda can find the _____ (solve) to any maths problem if she has enough time.
- 6 I have the _____ (impress) that I've seen her before; I think I met her a few years ago.

/ 6

F Vocabulary: Understanding topic vocabulary

Choose the correct words from the box to complete the sentences. There are three words you do not need.

huge terrible ridiculous furious boiling tiny freezing delicious hilarious

- 1 Jenny told a _____ joke in class. Everyone laughed so much!
- 2 Can you turn on the heating? It's _____ in here!
- 3 The pizzas there are _____, so we can share one.
- 4 Isabel's mum was _____ because she woke up late and missed school.
- 5 My bedroom is _____ – there's not enough room for my things.
- 6 Put some sun cream on, Molly – it's _____ outside today!

/ 6

G Reading: Identifying different types of referencing

Read the text and choose the correct answer for each question.

Man on the moon

More than 50 years after Neil Armstrong walked on the moon, we look back at an amazing achievement.

The first moon landing is considered to be one of our greatest achievements. It combined new developments in science and technology, did something that humans had been dreaming about for hundreds of years, and involved taking a huge risk in order to make it possible. It could be argued that nothing quite as amazing as this has happened ever since.

The moon landing was many years in the planning. In 1962, John F. Kennedy, the President of the United States at the time, announced his plans to send a man to the moon. He said this not long after the first human being had travelled into space. He wanted to make his dreams a reality and on 20 July 1969, a man finally walked on the moon.

The three astronauts who travelled to the moon were Neil Armstrong, Buzz Aldrin, and Michael Collins. They prepared for a long time before going. It took six months to make sure they were ready to go. There were many conversations about who would go out of the spaceship first, but it was Neil Armstrong who did it, because of his position in the team. He was the one who said the famous words 'That's one small step for man, one giant leap for mankind.' He wrote them just before walking on the moon.

It took a long time to get to the moon. The astronauts travelled for four days before arriving at their destination. It also took them several hours to land, because they needed to find the right place on the moon's surface. They looked around and, after a while, they finally landed. It could have ended very differently. They had less than 30 seconds of fuel left in their engine when they found somewhere, so were in real danger of never landing.

The moon landing was filmed by the astronauts and watched live on television by millions of people all around the world. In the UK, it was the first TV programme to stay on all night and many families stayed up late for the occasion. It was shown for eleven hours without stopping.

Many people say that walking on the moon is the greatest achievement humans have ever made. Since the first landing in 1969 we have been to the moon again, but no one has walked on another planet. Until the day that someone walks on Mars, people will continue to admire the men who first stood on the moon.

- 1 Why does the text mention possible danger in paragraph 1?
A ☐ It was what made the event more remarkable.
B ☐ It was an obstruction in achieving the dream.
C ☐ It was unavoidable when going to the moon.
- 2 What happened after humans made the first journey into space?
A ☐ The leader of the US made a promise he had to keep.
B ☐ A man walked on another planet for the first time.
C ☐ J.F. Kennedy became the president of the United States.
- 3 How did they decide who should take the first steps on the moon?
A ☐ They prepared for half a year.
B ☐ They discussed it for a long time.
C ☐ They decided it should be the leader.
- 4 Why could the landing have gone wrong?
A ☐ They took too long to reach the moon.
B ☐ The engine was about to stop working.
C ☐ They couldn't find the landing spot.

5 What was notable in Britain about the filming of the moon landing?

- A ☐ TV broadcasts hadn't been shown all night before.
- B ☐ The moon landing was shown on TV.
- C ☐ Families had to stay up late to watch it.

6 Why does the writer think the first moon landing is still so famous?

- A ☐ People say humans have never done anything as good.
- B ☐ It's a historical event that people like to remember.
- C ☐ This achievement has not been repeated so far.

/ 6

H Listening: Identifying speakers

 Listen to four people talking about achieving something. Match the statements below to one of the four speakers (A, B, C or D).

- 1 Speaker ___ sometimes felt like stopping what they were doing.
- 2 Speaker ___ was nervous in front of people.
- 3 Speaker ___ understands that the process is important.
- 4 Speaker ___ wanted to be as effective as other people.
- 5 Speaker ___ had to persuade other people to achieve their goal.
- 6 Speaker ___ believes their mistakes helped them become better.

/ 6

I Speaking: Describing a picture

Choose the correct words from the box to complete the sentences. There are three options you do not need.

in the background in the middle on the right judging by she does look like
I can see that it's this photo shows it looks as if in the foreground

- 1 _____ this girl is very excited about something.
- 2 There is a crowd cheering _____, behind the winner.
- 3 _____ night-time, because of how dark the sky looks.
- 4 The singer is _____ of the poster, to the side of the name of their album in the centre.
- 5 _____ the looks on their faces, the team lost the game.
- 6 _____ me and my best friend on our first day at school.

/ 6

J Writing: Using topic sentences

Six sentences are missing from this text. Choose the correct sentence for each gap. There are three sentences you do not need.

My little sister

¹ ___ Well, my little sister is like that – she is incredible. She has worked so hard and achieved a lot.

² ___ Her legs worked differently so it was difficult for her to walk. When she was very little, she had to have a lot of operations to try and make them grow. She had to miss a lot of school and wasn't very happy because of it.

³ ___ She was playing in the garden when she fell over a branch on the ground. She had to go to hospital, and it affected the progress of her operations. She was at home on the sofa for three months. Luckily, she got better.

⁴ ___ She signed up to lots of after-school clubs, but the one that she loved the most was running. She enjoyed being outside while she was doing exercise, and it became a regular Thursday afternoon activity.

⁵ ___ My sister signed up for it, even though she is quite a slow runner because of her legs. She did really well, and came fifth!

⁶ ___ She has shown me that you can do anything if you try hard enough.

- A Those are some of the reasons I think my sister is amazing.
- B She decided to join a sports competition.
- C My little sister was born with a medical condition.
- D Do you know anyone who succeeds at everything they do?
- E When she was ten, she had an accident.
- F My sister has achieved a lot throughout her life.
- G One day, a race was advertised at our school.
- H She was a lot better after that.
- I As she got older, she became interested in sports.